

Eton Wick C of E First School

NEWSLETTER 4 - 2019/2020

Friday 4th October 2019

www.etonwickschool.org.uk

OCTOBER 2019

10th October: FoEWS Movie Night 3:30pm – 5:00pm for Reception, Year 1 and 2

11th October: FoEWS Movie Night 3:30pm - 5:00pm for Year 3 and 4

17th October: Express day Year 4 at 2.00pm

21st October: Book Fair Week

24th October: Express day Year 1 at 2.30pm

25th October: Express day Year 2 at 9.30am and Year 3 at 2.30pm

TERM ENDS ON FRIDAY 25th OCTOBER AT 3:15pm

NOVEMBER 2019

TERM BEGINS ON MONDAY 4th NOVEMBER

5th November: Parent/Teacher Consultations 3:30pm – 6:00pm 7th November: Parent/Teacher Consultations 1:10pm – 4:00pm

8th November: Fun Friday Cake Sale led by Year 2

12th November: Year 2 SATS parent information session 2:45pm and 6:00pm

13th November: Flu Vaccinations (consent forms will be sent out)

14th November: Cosy Reading Day: All Children should bring in a blanket for a reading session

14th November: Year 4 parent information session about the new Government Year 4 multiplication check at 3.00pm

21st November: EYFS parent information session about phonics at 9.00am

29th November: St Andrews Day Celebration; children in this house may wear anything blue

HEADTEACHERS MESSAGE

Sapphire Class did a wonderful job presenting their knowledge of Harvest Festival around the world to the rest of the school in Church on Thursday. Reverend La's address educated the children about out how far ingredients travel to be on our plate; the example was a pizza and we worked out that in total, the ingredients we might use (including flour, tomatoes and mozzarella), travel over 12,000 miles.

Thank you for all of the donations which will go to Windsor Foodshare. https://www.windsorfoodshare.org.uk

Sapphire's Harvest wreaths were absolutely incredible, and all self-made. They will be remaining in church over the Harvest weekend. Please do pop in and see them or join Reverend La for her Harvest Festival on Sunday at 10am.











MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING

Thank you to everyone who supported the Macmillan coffee morning and cake sale last week, it was a great success with £200.49 being raised for this important charity. Thank you to Mrs Pausey for organising this event.



ACTIVE ME EVENT

Yesterday we went to Windsor Girl's school to go to an event called 'Active Me'. It was not a competition but here are some of the games we did......

We did this thing where you have to run and get in pairs and one of you runs to the other end and see a card secretly. For example it would say 'At the leisure centre', so you leave the card and run back to your partner and act it out! Your partner has to figure out what you are doing (the card).

THAT IS ACTIVE AND HEALTHY!!

Written by Millie and Rushil

CAKE SALES DURING THE ACADEMIC YEAR

Our new curriculum is topic based, which means that all classes will participate in more trips out of school; this might be a village walk or a trip to a museum. To help facilitate the cost of the smaller trips we are planning to hold class cake sales and a whole school second hand book sale in the week of World Book Day.



Each class will hold one sale this academic year. We hope that parents from the class whose turn it is will bake and/or donate cakes to sell and help to sell the products at the end of the day. The sale will be held at the end of the school day at 3.15pm.

The next cake sale is scheduled for **Friday 8th November** and will be led by Year 2.

BOOK FAIR

The Scholastic book fair will be coming to school on **Monday 21^{S1} October** for one week.

The more you spend, the more money the school gets to purchase books. Scholastic now offer gift vouchers for the fair, so have a look at www.scholastic.co.uk to purchase vouchers for your children prior to the book fair. If you choose to get the gift vouchers, you will receive an extra 20% off the cost of books.



If you are able to help for 15-20 minutes after school to with the book fair, please let the office know.

ADVANCED WARNING - ROAD CLOSURE

Dorney - Cattle Grid Cattle Grid Replacement Maintenance Works

We have been informed by Bucks County Council that they will be closing the B3026 Common Road for approximately two weeks commencing **Monday 21**st **October**, for maintenance work on the Bucks Cattle Grid.

The second week of work falls into our half term break, although we are still in school for the first week of the closesure.

There will be no access to and from Eton Wick from Dorney during this time which will have a significant impact on our community.

To help get your children into school and allow for your onward journey we will offer an early drop off for parents during this time who normally use this route.

Please contact us if you think you will be affected and need to drop your child off early or if you think you may need a later collection time at the end of the day.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to come and talk to us.

PUPIL OF THE WEEK

Quartz:: Milena Marczyk
Sapphire: Sam Rebbitt
Diamond: Kade Heather
Opal: Rushil Harry



LUNCHTIME AWARD

KS1: Catriona RuziveKS2: AJ Paterson

WINNING HOUSE

ST ANDREW

ATTENDANCE

 Topaz:
 97.1%

 Emerald:
 98.3%

 Quartz:
 99.3%

 Sapphire:
 99.2%

 Diamond:
 97.6%

 Opal:
 98.2%

GOLDEN BOOK

History: Annabella Jahja and Layla Omar Mirza



Dear Lord

Thank you for the carrots, tomatoes, potatoes and courgettes that you have made.

Thank you for the farms and farmers.

Thank you that we have enough food.

Thank you for sending the sun and the rain.

Thank you that you have made all of the food that you give us.

Sorry for the times when we don't share food.

Please can you help us to share with people in need.

Amen

Written by Rory